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Council Business Meeting 
                                                                    September 21, 2021 

Agenda Item Council-Manager Plan Workshops 

From Gary Milliman City Manager Pro Tem 

Contact Gary.milliman@ashland.or.us  

SUMMARY 

Proposal for City Council and community workshops on the Council/Manager form of government. 

POLICIES, PLANS & GOALS SUPPORTED 

The voters approved the Council-Manager form of government in 2020 and has experienced some education on the 

plan through the International City/County Management Association (ICMA) via Zoom.  The City is currently 

recruiting for its first-ever non-interim City Manager.   

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION 

At its study session of August 16, 2021, the City Council authorized the City Manager Pro Tem to solicit a proposal 

from Portland State University, Center for Public Service, for conducting two workshops in Ashland concerning the 

Council/Manager form of government. 

BACKGROUND AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

The City has received a proposal from Portland State University (PSU), Hatfield School of Government, Center for 

Public Service, to conduct two workshops in Brookings concerning the Council-Manager form of government.  One 

workshop would be with the City Council and staff.  The second workshop would be a community event.  The 

proposed scope of work is attached.  Both sessions would be facilitated by Scott Lazenby, PhD, a retired City 

Manager and adjunct professor at PSU, assisted by John McArdle, Mayor of the City of Independence and Past 

President of both the League of Oregon Cities and the Oregon Mayors Association.  It is proposed that both 3-4 hour 

workshops be conducted on the same day, a Saturday in October.  Exact dates are to be determined.  It is preferred 

that these workshops be conducted in-person, and dates will be selected based upon the status of COVID and return 

to public gatherings. 

FISCAL IMPACTS 

The cost proposal for these two workshops is $8,109.00 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends that the City Council authorize the City Manager Pro Tem to enter into an intergovernmental 

agreement with the Center for Public Service at Portland State University for two workshops…one for the City 

Council and one for the community…on effective and responsive governing under the Council-Manager Plan. 

 

ACTIONS, OPTIONS & POTENTIAL MOTIONS 

Motion to authorize the City Manager Pro Tem to work with representatives of Portland State University, Center for 

Public Service, to develop and execute an intergovernmental agreement for conducting two workshops concerning 

the Council-Manager form of government as outlined in the proposal from Portland State University, with a cost not 

to exceed $8,109.00. 

 

REFERENCES & ATTACHMENTS 

Proposal from PSU 
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